
OWNER'S LETTER 

Dear Nissan owner: 

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and 
Motor Vehicle Safety Act. Nissan has determined that the brake fluid reservoir cap on yol.lr 
2007 model year Versa vehicle fails to comply with Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard 
(FMVSS) No. 135 "Light Vehicle Brake Systems." The standard specifies, among other 
things, certain brake fluid reservoir labeling requirements. 

Reason for Recall 

The wording ernbossed on the brake fluid reservoir cap does not contain the statement 
"CLEAN FILLER CAP BEFORE REMOVING," as required by FMVSS No. 135. Failure to 
clean the brake fluid reservoir cap could lead to brake fluid contamination if there is dirt or 
debris on the cap. Brake fluid contamination could result in a decrease or loss of brake 
function. 

What Nissan Will Do 

Provided with this notification is a new brake fluid reservoir cap containing the required 
labeling. Also included are instructions for the installation of your new brake fluid reservoir 
cap. 

What You Should Do 

Please replace the brake f uid reservoir on your vehicle with the one incl~lded with this 
notice. Installation instructions are provided. If you prefer, contact your Nissan dealer and 
make an appointment to have the new cap installed at no charge to you. Please bring this 
notice and replacement cap with you to the service appointment. If the dealer fails, or is 
unable to make the necessary repairs free of charge, you may contact the National 
Consumer Affairs Department, Nissan North America, Inc., P.O. Box 685003, Franklin, TN 
37068-5003. The toll free number is 1-800-NISSANI (1-800-647-7261). You may also 
contact the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 400 Seventh 
Street, SW., Washington, DC 20590; or call the toll-free Vehicle Safety Hotline at 1-888- 
327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-91 53); or go to http:llwww.safercar.gov. 

Federal law requires that any vehicle lessor receiving this recall notice must forward a copy 
of this notice to the lessee within ten days. 

Thank you for your cooperation. We are indeed sorry for any inconver~ience this may 
cause you. 




